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I object most strongly to the application by the Prestbury Sports Bar,
The Close, Warminster for live amplified music and entertainment under
the Application to Vary Premises Licence covered by the Licensing Act
2003, as displayed on the application lodged on line with yourselves.

The bar has already broken the law by repeatedly holding events with
amplified music last year.  Objections were made by me and other
residents of the area to the Police and to Environmental Health on the
numerous occasions this occurred last year.  Only recently since the
lock down restrictions were lifted, have they agreed to acoustic music
only.

The confined nature of the car park in which the bar proposes to hold
such events only serves to amplify the sound to such an extent that
normal conversation was rendered impossible inside my home, even
with the windows, shutters and blinds closed against the cacophonous,
raucous noise.  An unpleasant, enforced way of living made unbearable
in the heat of the summer last year. During these 'preformances' it was
completely impossible to use my garden at The Chantry which adjoins
the car park, due to the excessive noise pollution.

There were also occasions when I found 'guests' at the event urinating
against the wall adjoining the historic walled garden behind The
Chantry.

This is a residential area, with private homes, and a care home, less
than ten metres from the proposed car park venue. Such selfish
intrusion of residents' lives every weekend throughout the year is
unacceptable. 

Regards

Andrew Winter
Apartment 3
The Chantry
Warminster BA12 9AF
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